
May 1,2020 
 
Hi Everyone, 
  
Up till this week all the Departmental Acknowledgements of 2020 were written prior to my post-surgical 
LOA in January and celebrated individual accomplishments that are part of an academic institutional life. 
Of course, there was not a mention of a pandemic. 
  
This lack of mention will be rectified over the next three DAs including this one. We will be highlighting 
“Heroes of the Pandemic” though in truth the entire Department has demonstrated its mettle. All of you 
have adapted, dug deep, and responded to the gravest challenge we have witnessed to our health system. 
Many of you have done it in the context of significant familial challenges with regards to children and 
vulnerable parents. And to add to the stress, societal economic shock waves have left virtually no one 
unscathed. A crisis is a stress test in real time. You have all passed and indeed the cream that is our 
Department has risen. 

  
If you didn’t know the name Marie-Astrid Lefebvre before the pandemic you 



Collectively we owe considerable thanks to Marie-Astrid and Rob. 
  
Have a great weekend everyone! 
  
Michael 
  
Micheal Shevell, MDCM, FRCPC, FCAHS 
Chairman, Department of Pediatrics 
Professor (with Tenure) 
Departments of Pediatrics and Nerology/Neurosurgery 
  
Guyda Chair in Pediatrics 
  
Pediatrician-in-Chief 
Montreal’s Children’s Hospital/ 
McGill University Health Centre (MUHC) 
  
Follow Me on Twitter: @McGillPeds 


